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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School
 on Tuesday 11th January 2011 at 7.30pm.
Present:  Cllrs D Davies (Chairman), D Nelson, A Campbell, M McGillion, M Heenan, 

The Rev’d P Kemp, Y Watkins

In attendance:  Mrs J Rosam (Clerk) and 5 members of the public.
Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.
Topics discussed included the debate relating to dog control orders, a request that the village supply salt for personal use and install additional lengths of footpath (agenda items next month), and clarification of a request for a bus shelter and the proposed spine road footpath.
Update on hedge cutting by Rosie Woolley from the Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust

Rosie Woolley was unable to attend so the report was given by David Slinger.  He said that there was to be a meeting with Rob Hainsworth, the grounds manager for Tewkesbury BC, to review the current hedge cutting regime.  Clarification was needed as to which hedges were the responsibility of TBC and which belonged to local farmers.  Concern was expressed that the hedge that was removed on the A40 during the roadworks did not appear to have been replaced.  A grant had been received to enable the Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust to carry out reinstatement of the pond in the allotments.
1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr R Hanbury.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th November 2010.


The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4.
County Councillor’s Report

None, Cllr Awford had sent his apologies.
5.
District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies circulated information on the proposed Localism Bill - attached to minutes.  

He reported that an abandoned car on Oakridge was due to be removed.
6.
Clerk’s Report

The Clerk had attended a networking meeting in December at which all Parish Councils were 
encouraged to ‘Twitter’   

Correspondence received:


Newsletters – GAPTC, Herefordshire & Gloucestershire Canal Trust, Gloucestershire Wildlife 
Trust and Campaign to Protect Rural England.


Letters from – Local Government Boundary Commission, Gloucestershire Waste Core Strategy, 
Community Composting Network, 
details of changes to concessionary travel and of 
Chartered Parish Councils meetings in 2011.

Notification of The Royal British Legion’s 90th birthday.


National Housing Federation guide to Affordable Housing.


Requests for grants had been received from – Citizens Advice Bureau, Air in G, Roses Theatre 
Tewkesbury and the Gloucestershire Drama Association.  Council agreed that it would only 
consider requests from village organisations.


A reminder that there is a public meeting on Friday 21st January to present to the parish a proposal 
for a retirement village.
7.
Report on Risk Assessment – Cllr Y Watkins

Cllr Watkins had met with the Clerk in November and they had reviewed the current Risk 
Assessment.  Additional items agreed were that:
· The Clerk would put all her passwords in a sealed and signed envelope and give them to Cllr Watkins for safe-keeping.

· The Clerk would encrypt the back up of the Council’s computer which is held on an external device.
· Cllr Watkins would take a risk assessment overview of all agenda items.
8.
Grounds

To consider placing a dog control order on the playing field.

In response to a request in the Link, 14 replies had been received, 8 against a dog control order at 
the recreation ground and 6 in favour.  It was agreed that there should be a drive towards increased 
public awareness of the situation before the possibility of introducing regulations.  The Clerk 
would produce a leaflet that would be circulated with the Link in February.  It was also agreed to 
review the situation of existing bins with a view to installing extra.  Cllr Davies agreed to see if 
Tewkesbury BC could supply dog waste bags at a favourable rate that the village could pass on.

John Gough, who cut the grass in Maidenhall for many years, has resigned.  The Clerk had 
spoken to Guy Shankster who was happy to take over.  The Clerk was asked to write a letter of 
thanks to John and buy a gift.

9.
Highways  


The Clerk updated the meeting on the spine road footpath.  Both planning applications had been 
given permission.  She was waiting for confirmation of transfer of ownership from both 
Tewkesbury BC and Gloucester CC before re-submitting the grant application form.  

10.
Community Centre 

Bill Hawkes had been appointed as the new manager of the Trust.  The Clerk was asked to write a 
letter of thanks to outgoing manager Paddy Roche.  Wi-Fi is still being installed at the 3 halls at 
no charge, thanks to Loop Scorpio.

11.
Planning 

Cllr Davies stepped down for this item which was chaired by Cllr Heenan.
	10/01233/FUL
	Mr & Mrs Hudson
	Half Acre, Newent Road, Highnam
	Proposed two storey rear extension and replacement enlarged front porch.
	Comments by 20/12/2010

	10/01279/FUL
	Mr & Mrs Payne
	37 Brimsome Meadow, Highnam
	Extension to increase size of existing utility, kitchen and dining room.
	28/12/2010

	10/01286/FUL
	Highnam Parish Council
	Oakridge, Highnam
	Construction of footpath
	31/12/2010

	10/01287/FUL
	Highnam Parish Council
	Oakridge, Highnam
	Construction of footpath link
	31/12/2010


All these applications had been permitted.
New application received and circulated:

	10/01328/FUL
	Mr Peter Wood
123 Hempsted Lane Gloucester GLOS GL2 5JY
	Land Adj Roseville Over Bridge Over GL2 8DB
	Proposed change of use from Use Class B1, B2, B8 to Glass Eel storage and distribution place (sui generis) and Use Class B1, B2, B8
	02/02/2011


No objection.
12.
Finance  

Invoices for payment:
	Standing orders RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	29/01/2011
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	17
	£374.05

	Cheques - RBS a/c

	
	
	Cheque no
	Power
	

	11/01/2011
	WJ Gough - grass cutting
	1027
	4
	£35.00

	11/01/2011
	Guy Shankster - gardening
	1028
	4
	£93.50

	11/01/2011
	HCCT - room hire
	1029
	19
	£16.00

	11/01/2011
	The Benefice Press
	1030
	16
	£215.00

	11/01/2011
	Mrs J Rosam - ink cartridges for A3 printer - footpath
	1031
	16
	£47.18

	
	
	
	
	£780.73

	 
	Recreation Ground Project
	
	
	 

	11/01/2011
	Mrs A Campbell - poster
	36
	14
	£4.49


Additional invoices

	11/01/2011
	Guy Shankster – Dec invoice 
	1028
	4
	£44 to make total for cheque £137.50

	11/01/2011
	Loop Scorpio Ltd
	1032
	19
	£57.00


All agreed
Bank reconciliation 
	RBS Account

	Bank balance at 28/10/2010
	£23,594.44
	Payments Jan 2011
	£881.73

	Payments Nov/Dec 2010
	£1,078.17
	Restricted funds
	£12,199.67

	Receipts Nov/Dec 2010
	£1.00
	Operating balance
	£9,435.87

	Balance at 24/12/2010
	£22,517.27
	 
	 

	Co-Op accounts

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	 

	Balance at 30/11/2010
	£237.78
	Balance at 05/10/2010
	£12,516.61

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/10/2010
	£5,037.13
	
	 

	Payments Nov/Dec/Jan 2011
	£400.21
	Operating balance
	£4,636.92


Agreed
13.
Residual items

None

The meeting closed at 9pm.
Signed____________________________________________       Date ___________________  

Next Meeting: Tuesday 8th February 2011 
in the Gambier Parry Hall (note change of venue)






PAGE  
1

